S {"”"'"\ SARINE m,(\\:n %

JVY L

\\\\\\1 o \FFS |

ratemg \sTl ci /

PRESIDENT f / MAILING ADDRESS:

R. N. Whitehead / Aubrey Dixon
f Water District #10

VICE PRESIDENT ; SO ’ 3707 Central Blvd.
/ i i . ] Nederland, TX 77627

P
{ I et | i

oe

G. G. Baldwin / I 4
- e ! ACQ( ( ATIOM s
SECRETARY TREASURER ; AaoUGIATTOL \

ooy Eiee W

Aubrey Dixon \ (’\.‘ﬁ\.) ORGNMIZED FEB.9,)949 )

“:\\:\'\\.\"’ &

The 428th meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association was called to
order by President R. N. Whitehead at 10:00 AM, January 2, 1985, at the
Ramada Inn in Orange, Texas. There were 42 members and guests present.

Host organization, Allied Chemical of Orange was represented by Sherr
Harris who welcomed the group.

Invocation was given by Tommy May.
Self-introductions were made.

Minutes of the 427th meeting were read and approved.

Bills-
Motion by Grady Baldwin and seconded by Jack McClelland to pay bills.
All voted ayve.

Tony Bourgeois with Beaumont Fire Extinguisher Service gave a $50.00
donation from his company to the association. This was greatly appreciated.

President Whitehead recognized and congratulated Bob Stegall on receiving
his CSP.

Grady Baldwin reported on the fireboat fund. There is $654.00 in the
account.

Schools-
Pete Shelton announced that 30 people have signed up for the Arson School,
January 14-16. The Emergency Radio Dispatcher Course which is January

28-February 1 is a 30 hour school. They are in need of more students. The
fee for this course if $10.00. The 16th annual Fire School at the Beaumont
Fire Training Grounds will begin April 29-May 1 - Register Now.

Fire Training Grounds-
Pete Shelton reported all the cars, rails and cross ties are at the training

grounds. Hulcher Emergency Service used their equipment and crews in making
this transfer from the City Docks to the training grounds.
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Bob Stegall stated that the brochure is being held up because of
several organizations have not sent in their inventory list. Also,
he needs names of people who have been voted for outstanding awards
in past years. If you know of anyone, call Bob Stegall, Texaco
Chemical Company, Port Arthur.

Tommy May talked about an interview he had with a reporter from
associated press. The reporter was doing a follow-up story on
the gas leak incident in India.

Bill Roe reported on a visit to the southwest Louisiana Mutual
Aid Group meeting in Sulphur. Bill gave a talk on the news
media during emergencies.

Pete Shelton talked on how important it is for industry to let
municipal fire departments know what is inside their plants.

Ken D¥boisfannounced the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association ID cards
are now ready. To receive new cards you have to send Ken a letter
of the names of those to receive the cards and turn in the old cars
with the letter.

Walter Nebgen announced that CPR starts January 22. A first aid
course is January 24. Instructors-CPR is February 7. Instructors
first aid is February 5.

Tommy May introduced Norm Smith from Hulcher Emergency Service of
Beaumont. Mr. Smith called on Art Proefrock who showed slides on
emergencies that Hulcher Service responds to.

Meeting adjourned at 12:00 Noon.

Aubrey Hlixon ~
Sec/Treas.

NOTE: The 429th meeting of the Sabine Neches Chiefs Association will
be held Wednesday, February 6, 1985 at the Ramada Inn in Orange, Texas.
Host organization will be Bridge City Fire Department.

REGISTER NOW FOR THE leh ANNUAL FIRE SCHOOL!
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The 429th meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association was called to order
Wednesday, February 6, 1985 at 10:00 AM by President Bob Whitehead. There
were 61 members and guests present.

Host organization, Bridge City Fire Department, was represented by Chief
Paul Fournier who welcomed everyone to the meeting.

Invocation was given by Max Bradberry.
Self-introductions were made.
Minutes of the 428th meeting were read and approved.

Schools-

Pete Shelton announced that Lamar University's 16th Annual Firemans Training
Schools is April 29 through May 3. Also, the 3rd Annual Traumatology Conference
will be March 23, 7:30 AM at the Beaumont Hilton Hotel. Registration fee will

be $40.00. Pete stated that the Radio Dispatchers course held at the training
grounds had an enrollment of 22 students. At a later date there will be a second
radio dispatchers course. The date will be announced.

Ansul school will be held March 7 and 8, 11 and 12, 14 and 15, 18 and 19 at
the Beaumont Fire Department Training Grounds.

Captain Brad Denisson reported that the first Arson and Fire Investigation
Course held at the new arson lab had a turnout of 38 students. This course
was very successful.

Scott Kerwood of Lamar announced the following schools on volunteer training.
Fire Department Organization and Public Relations, February 23 at 7:00 AM in

the Beeson Building at Lamar University. Rescue Training, March 25-29 at the
Beaumont Fire Department Training Grounds. Offshore Fire School, March 26-28.

President Whitehead announced that the transfer of ownership of Hull #8812,
now known as SNCA-1l, a re-conditioned barge, now a fireboat, was made to
Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association on January 14, 1985 from Jefferson County.
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Also, Bob stated that sometime soon we will have a work day on the fireboat.
There is also a need for an electronic expert to install a radar unit on the
fireboat. If there is anyone that would volunteer contact Bob Whitehead.

Training Grounds - Chief Chuck Wheeler reported that holding pond #1 is
ready. #2 needs some work. Still waiting for final approval from Water
Resources.

April 20 will be a work day at the training grounds. Joe Willey will cook
gumbo for everyone that wants to help.

Program-
Pete Shelton introduced Captain Brad Denisson of the Beaumont Fire Department,
who talked on Arson and Polygraph.

Meeting adjourned at 12:00 Noon.

Aubrey DixXon =
Secretary-Treasurer

NOTE: The 430th meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association will be

hosted by P. D. Glycol, Wedneday, March 6, 1985 at Moncla's in
Beaumont.

REGISTER NOW FOR THE l6th ANNUAL FIRE SCHOOL!
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The 430th meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association was called to order
Wednesday, March 6, 1985 at 10:00 AM by President R. N. Whitehead. There were

51 members and guests present.

Host organization was P. D. Glycol of Beaumont. President Whitehead welcomed
the group in behalf of representatives of the Company.

Invocation was given by Max Bradberry.

Self-introductions were made.
Minutes of the 429th meeting were read and approved.

Bob Whitehead presented Jimmy Smith of Gulf States Utilities with an Honorary
Membership in the Sabine Neches Chiefs Association. Bob Whitehead read a letter
from Art Garner with Velsicol Chemical Corporation. He is resigning as his
Company's representative to the Association due to health reasons. Sandy Sanford

will be his Company's representative.

A letter was received from Hulcher Emergency Service requesting membership
in the Association. This request along with others will be brought up at

the next Board meeting.

Grady Baldwin read a communique sent to the Communication Center listing the
names of fireboat operators. They are vidor-J. P. Feeley; Port Neches-Ken
Baker; John Porter-Port Neches; Nederland-Joe Willey; Beaumont-Lester Hall,
Clifford Buck, Jim Smith and Charles Mullins.

Training Center-
Chuck Wheeler reported that they are in the process of building the new

sprinkler building. They are in need of workers such as brick layers, pipe
welders and anyone who can help out.

Donations-
Gulf Pipeline donated some 10" pipe to the training grounds. Also, American

valve donated 2-10" valves.
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Bob Whitehead announced that Bosses Night for 1985 will be held Monday
Night, December 2. This will be a country and western affair with a
country and western band. Members are to dress casual.

A nomination committee appointed by President Whitehead will be composed
of the last three presidents, Jim Harrington, Pete Shelton and Bob Wood.

Walter Nebgen announced his resignation with the American Red Cross. He
has been a credit to the American Red Cross and also to the Sabine Neches
Chiefs Association.

Emergencies-
Recent emergencies were discussed, nothing major has occurred.

Bob Wood talked on the recent Board meeting of the upcoming Lamar Fire
School. The brochures made up by Lamar University listing the names of
all instructors are now being mailed out.

Schools-

March 30 starting at 7:00 AM, there will be a training school on self-contained
Breathing Apparatus and Protective Clothing at the Beaumont Training Grounds.
Cost is $5.00.

Orange County Civil Defense is now back in the Sabine Neches Chiefs Association.
They will host the November meeting.

Bob Whitehead announced that the May meeting of the Sabine Neches Chiefs
Association has been moved up to May 8th.

Program-

Jeff McNeil of the Beaumont Fire Department introduced Larry Duke who talked
on the role that EPA plays in Hazardous Chemicals, Spills, Contamination and
Emergency Response.

Meeting Adjourned at 12:00 Noon.

Qtnery, Qcgtone

Aubrey Dixon
Secretary/Treasurer

NOTE: The 431st meeting of the Sabine Neches Chiefs Association will be
hosted by Gulf Pipeline Company, Wednesday, April 3, 1985 at 10:00 AM at
Moncla's in Beaumont.

REGISTER FOR THE 16TH ANNUAL FIRE SCHOOL!
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(\ /SABINE NECHES CHIEF'S ASSOCIATION HOST LIST FOR 1986

January 8 - PENNWALT, Beaumont - ‘Ron Feiler

February 5 - FIRE DEPARTMENT, Beaumont - C. A, Shelton
March 5 - SYNPOL, INC., Port Neches - J. H. Buchanan
April 2 - BEVIL OAKS VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPT.- Jim Whitmeyer
May 7 - AMERICAN PETROFINA, Port Arthur- John Judice
June 4 - PINEHURST VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPT. - Fred Youst
July 2 - NEDERLAND FIRE DEPT. - Mike Lovelady
August 6 - GULF OIL CORPORATION, Port

Arthur - R. J. Wood
September 3 - SOUTHERN UNION GAS CO., Port -

Arthur William Roe
October 1 - LITTLE CYPRESS VOLUNTEER FIRE

DEPARTMENT - Rusty McDonald
November 5 - UNION OIL, Nederland - Max Bradberry
December 3 - SUN MARINE TERMINALS - Pat Gallagher

MAR 2 5 1985
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The 431st meeting of the Sabine Neches Chiefs Association was

called to order by President R. N. Whitehead at 10 A.M. on April
3, 1985 at Moncla's in Beaumont.

Host organization, Gulf Pipeline Company, represented by Butch
Williams on behalf of Mr. Paul Wicker welcomed the organization
and invited any and/or all to visit them at their location on
West Port Arthur Road and expressed appreciation for the
organization and the mutual benefit all gained through the
Association.

President Whitehead thanked Mr. Williams for his comments and,
more especially, the donation of material so badly needed at the
Fire Training Grounds to loop the grounds fire main. Assistance
such as this has made the organization what it is today.

Self-introductions were made.

The minutes of the 430th meeting were read and approved. The
minutes of the Board of Directors' meeting held on April 1, 1985,
were read and discussed. A Board proposal to invite each area
law enforcement organization to write an official letter to the
organization designating one member of the law enforcement
organization to attend the annual fire school was discussed.

The proposal of the Board and the minutes of the meeting were
approved.

Applications for membership as follows were recommended for
acceptance by the Board and were placed on first reading:

1. Hulcher Emergency Servince, Inc.

A railroad emergency service located locally and represented
by Robert E. Highley. Associate Membership

2. Industrial Rescue Instruction Systems
An in plant rescue training organization that works with

industry and the fire service and is represented by Walter
Nebgens. Associate Membership
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3. Safety Engineering & Supply Company

A safety and fire equipment supply company with local
facilities. Represented by James Butch England -
Associate Membership.

A letter from Robert L. Swarthout, Fire Chief, City of Houston,
was read requesting support for their bid for the annual State

Firemens' and Fire Marshals' Association Conference/Convention
for the year 1990.

Whitehead discussed the needed update and revision of the com-
munication chart. Currently it has non-functioning organizations
listed and some are listed under Associate Member that should be
under full member.

Pete Shelton reported that 138 students are registered for the
16th Annual Fire School scheduled for 4/29 thru 5/3. He reported
all is ready, all preparations complete and the grounds are in
good shape except for some last minute touch-up to be done on a
designated work day on April 20, 1985. Pete also reminded all
instructors of a "party" at the Gray Institute on Tuesday night
April 30 and a fish fry given by Arthur Dooley and Sons on
Wednesday night, May 1, 1985. (P. S.) Joe Wiley will cook gumbo
for the work day on April 20,

Chuck Wheeler reported that piling was being moved in for
developing the Hazardous Material School, but it will not be
ready by the Annual Fire School. Wheeler also reported that a
hearing to render final approval for the waste water handling
permit was scheduled for April 9, 1985 and all were hopeful it
would be approved.

Scott, Lamar University, reported a-busy month for April and that
on April 8, 1985 a rookie fire school class of 23 would graduate

at Lamar. BHe reported no volunteer school would be held in April
because of the annual fire school coming up.

Don Isenberg, current Director of the Jefferson County Red Cross
was introduced and he indicated continued strong support of the
Red Cross.

Louis Miller gave a brief summary of the Audit Committee activity
and recommended approval of the report. The Audit Committee will
meet as a Committee to generate detailed procedure recommendation
at a later date. A motion was made by Bob Wood, seconded by
Curtis Holden to delete the 2 cent error in the Fire Boat Account
and accept the Bank Statement balance as true and recordable.

All voted approval. (Thanks from your "Treasurer - Grady Baldwin
for this vote of trust.) :
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Tommy May reported on the 3rd Annual Traumatoloy Drill simulated
during March and participated in by local (Beaumont Fire
Department, law enforcement and the Du Pont Beaumont Works. All
reported a good learning process.

Bridge City coordinated with West Orange in a simulated emergency
conducted at the West Orange Jr. High School, West Orange
responded and Bridge City was called in for back up.

Commander Robinson, Coast Guard, announced that a spec1a1 award
presentation will be made on May 7 by Admiral Stewart in which
the "DlStngUlShed Service Award", the highest award made by the
Coast Guard to a "civilian" will be made and that this
organization will be especially pleased in this award. The award
will be presented at a luncheon to be held at the Pompano Club

at 11:15 A.M. on May 7, 1985.

A special program concerning the activities and responsibilities
of the Coast Guard Strike Team stationed in Mobile, Alabama was
introduced by Tommy May. Operation Officer Lt. John Farthing

and Chief Warrant Office Riley Byrd presented an excellent program
on Hazardous Material Control, Containment and Clean Up.

The meeting adjourned at 12:00 noon.

Gy, Ll

RADY BALDWIN

NOTE: THE 432ND MEETING OF THE SABINE NECHES CHIEFS ASSOCIATION
WILL BE HOSTED BY OWENS-ILLINOIS ON WEDNESDAY, MAY 8,
1985, AT THE RAMADA INN IN ORANGE, TEXAS. NOTE THIS
IS THE SECOND WEDNESDAY, THIS MONTH ONLY, BECAUSE OF
THE ANNUAL SCHOOL IN PROGRESS ON THE USUAL 1ST
WEDNESDAY., MARK YOUR CALENDAR - SECOND WEDNESDAY,
MAY 8, 1985.

SNCAMEET
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The 432nd meeting of the Sabine Neches Chiefs Association was
called to order by President R. N, Whitehead at 10:00 AM on May 8,
1985 at the Ramada Inn in Orange, Texas.

Host organization, Owens-Illinois was represented by Ron Mitchell
on behalf of Plant Manager, Ken Steppe and welcomed the
organization,

Invocation was given by Tommy HMay.

Self-introductions were made.

Motion made by Grady Baldwin and seconded by Bill Roe to pay bills,
The minutes of the 430th meeting were read and approved.,

Applications for Memberships approved by the Board on the second
reading were:

1) Hulcher Emergency Service, Inc.

2) Industrial Rescue Instruction Systems

3) Safety Engineering and Supply Company

Motion by Louis Miller and seconded by Sandy Sanford to approve the
acceptance of the above associate memberships. All voted aye.

Robert Stegall and Larry Howard members of Texaco Chemical's
Hazardous Materials Response Team received the U, S. Coast Guard
highest award. This was for helping the Marine Safety Office in
Port Arthur develop a prototype hazardous materials unit.

Bill Roe, Chairman of the Audit Committee reported that for the
year 1984 the books for the General and Fireboat Funds were
complete and in good order. The following recommendations were
mades

1) Consolidate the Fireboat fund with the General fund.

2) Follow-up on delinquent accounts of members.,

3) Increase the industrial dues.

Bob Whitehead announced the audit board recommendations would be
taken up.

MAY 2 4 4005
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Lamar Fire School-

There was a smaller turnout of students this year than last year.
Ken Doise reported a decrease in accidents this year. Twelve
injuries in 1984 and four injuries in 1985,

Bob Whitehead read the names of those who showed up on the Saturday
Workday at the Training Grounds., He also announced that two
members of the U., S. Coast Guard spent several days at the grounds
welding the 10" line that loops the fire main. It's people such as
all of these that are a credit to the organization,

Brochure-

Bob Stegall reported that the brochures are ready and being given
out to the organizations. The inventory section should be coming
out soon. If there are members that do not have binders for their
brochure let Bob know.

Ken Doise announced the committee is updating the Sabine Neches
Chiefs Chart and the calling list. The communication centers will
be calling everyone on the list soon. 1If any organizations have
any name changes or radio call letters not correct, call Ken Doise,
Port Neches Fire Department.

Emergencies-Recent emergencies were discussed.

John Parsons, Beaumont Police Department stated that Utility
Company trucks and cars along with Southwestern Bell are working
with police on a radio watch program. They will report crimes or
suspicious incidents to their company by radio.

Dick Nugent announced that Monday, May 13 there will be a Hurricane
Conference at the National Guard Armory by the Airport. Principal
speaker will be Dr. Gray.

Ray Broussard with the National Weather Service announced that he
has copies of the Film Hurricane Alisha if anyone would like it
shown to their group. Contact Ray at the Service Office, Jefferson
County Airport.,

Ray Broussard showed an excellent film entitled "Terrible Tuesday",
a tornado that struck Wichita Falls, Texas.

Meeting adjourned at 12:00 Noon.

Qubire Dutere

Aubrey Ddxon, Sec/Treas.

NOTE: The 433rd meeting of the Sabine Neches Chiefs Association
will be hosted by the Port Arthur Fire Department on Wednesday,
June 5, 1985 at the Port Arthur Civic Center on Highway 73.

—
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The 433rd meeting of the Sabine Neches Chiefs Association was
called to order by President R, N, Whitehead at 10:00 AM on June 5,
1985 at the Port Arthur Civic Center, There were 50 members and
guests present.

Host organization, Port Arthur Fire Department, was represented by
Chief Dutch Barbay. Chief Barbay introduced Councilman Randy
Haltom who welcomed the group to the City of Port Arthur. He
expressed the importance of the association.

Invocation was given by Father Don,
Self-introductions were made,
Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.

Joe Willey reported he has returned from Washington, D. C. where he
attended a meeting with the Department of Labor who writes the
standards on Fire and Safety. They are offering pre-fire planning
training courses. Joe was told that Lamar Fire School is one of
the best fire schools in the nation and also the safest,

Dennis Bruce stated that he needs 4 - 4" 150 1b flanges, flat base
for the training grounds.

Tommy May announced that Federal Emergency Management Agency is
planning a video teleconference June 25, 1985 from 10:00 AM to 3:00
PM, This will be carried on satellite Westar 5., This will be on
Systematic Planning for hazardous incidents.  Tommy -said -if yeu do
not have a satellite dish to receive the program it will be carried
at No. 1 Fire Station in Beaumont, For additional information
contact Pete Smith at (301) 447-6771, Extension 6194,

Bob Whitehead announced the next board meeting w1ll be held in
Beaumont. At this time, the Audlt Committee recommendations will
be discussed,

o
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Bob Stegall, Lester Crooks and committee have done an outstanding
job on the brochures.

Recent emergencies were discussed.

The Beaumont Fire Department recently responded to a fire in a
lumber yard warehouse. Fire investigators believe the source of
ignition to be spontaneous in nature. Two bundles of Celotex
Insulation Fiberboard Sheeting were involved in the fire. This
product has a warning label which states - product may self-ignite
undeft certain conditions. All fire departments should be alerted
to conditions in which involve this product and where it is
stored. For further information contact Tommy May, Beaumont Fire
Department, 838-0622,

Joe Willey announced that Arco has donated a Heleport to the
training grounds. Sun Marine Terminals will move it down the river
to the training grounds.

Dick Nugent reported that Thomas E. Ryan, Texas Department of
Public Safety has temporarily taken the place of the late Gary Hoag
as Liaison Officer. His address is 10110 Northwest Freeway,
Houston, Texas 77092, Telephone 713/681-1761.

Bob Whitehead announced June 29 will be Workday at the Beaumont
Fire Training Grounds. Work will be done on the Hazardous Material
Project, the railroad and the sprinkler systems building. They
need a lot of help from the members to get these projects going.
Joe Willey will cook.

Dick Nugent reported that on June 13 all cities on the Gulf Coast
will be having a Hurricane Test Project. Each city will be given a
problem and how to deal with it.

Horace Taylor announced that Gulf States Utilities Sabine Station
is planning a disaster drill August 8 along with Bridge City Fire
Department, EMS and hospitals. A committee of observers will be
Dick Nugent - Jefferson County, R. Bruce - Orange County, Jerry
Wimberley, Orange Fire Department, Pete Shelton - Beaumont Fire
Department, Jim Harrington, Port Neches Fire Department, Clifford
Barbay, Port Arthur Fire Department and Bob Stegall - Texaco.

Norman Smith stated that they need railroad spikes and tie plates
for the cross ties at the Training Grounds. Also, still need old
tank cars.






Program -

Tommy May introduced Richard Garcia, District Director of the Port
Arthur U, S. Customs. Mr. Garcia talked about their responses here
as well as nationwide.

Meeting adjourned at 12:00 Noon.

e

Aubrey IYixon, Sec/Treas.

NOTE: The 434th meeting of the Sabine Neches Chiefs Association
will be hosted by U, S. Industrial Chemical Co. on Wednesday, July
3, 1985 at the Ramada Inn, Port Arthur, Texas.
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The 434th meeting of the Sabine Neches Chiefs Association was called to order
by President R. N. Whitehead at 10:00 AM on July 3, 1985 at the Ramada Inn,
Port Arthur, Texas.

Host organization, U. S. Industrial, was represented by Tom Roberts. Mr. Roberts

introduced John Young, Plant Manager who welcomed the group.
Invocation was given by Tommy May.

Self-introductions were made.

Minutes of the 433rd meeting were read and approved.

Bills~-
Motion by Sid Elliott and seconded by George Duplant to pay bills. All voted
aye.

Bob Whitehead reported on the Work Day at the Training Grounds. Bob reported
the lack of response from members was disappointing as only seven people were
present.,

Grady Baldwin reported on the Board meeting of June 25. The account of the
Lamar University Fire School Fund is being transferred to a special fund set
up at the First National Bank in Port Neches. Bob Wood and Jim Harrington
will be the co-signers on the checks for this account. This special fund
will be used to improve the Training Grounds. Motion by Jack McClelland and
seconded by Grady Baldwin. Approved by all the board.

On the Audit Committee recommendations -

1) Consolidate the fireboat fund and the general fund. It was decided to keep
the two funds separate. Motion by Bob Whitehead seconded by Bob Wood. Motion
carried with Grady Baldwin abstaining.

2) To increase the industrial members dues. The board has taken it under
advisement.

3) Follow-up on delinquent 1984 dues of members. Agreed by the board to send
statements to these who are delinquent, and if not paid in thirty (30) days
would be dropped as active members. -

D. A. Bruce reported that the water recovery system project is 901ng well.
The contractor has been lined up. Chief Wheeler saved the Association about
$1400 on the lumber bill by shopping around. Bruce said within three or four
weeks the project should be in place.






Troy Standley announced that Lamar University will be giving a sixteen hour
Hazardous Materials Incident Analysis, August 17 and the 24. Registration
begins at 7:00 AM. Class starts at 8:00 AM. Registration fee is $20.00. For
further information, call Lamar University Fire and Safety Institute, 880-2271
or 880-8210. Troy said that the last week in October there will be an Arson
class at the Training Grounds. ‘

Bill Roe announced that FEMA will hold a Flood Plain Management Workshop,
July 11, 1985 from 1:30-4:30 PM at the Civic Center - Port Arthur, Texas.
Call Port Arthur Inspection Department for reservations.

Ken Doise stated if any member has any changes in the mailing list such as
address, representative or call letters contact him at 722-4702.

Recent Emergencies were discussed.

American Petrofina Company of Texas will change its name to Fina 0il and
Chemical Company effective July 1, 1985,

Program -

Bob Stegall introduced James Clary, Certified Consulting Meteorologist.
Mr. Clary explained the role of dispersion modeling in emergency planning.

Aubrey Dixon, Sec/Treas.

NOTE: The 435th meeting of the Sabine Neches Chiefs Association will be
hosted by West Orange Volunteer Fire Department on Wednesday, August 7, 1985
at 10:00 AM at the Ramada Inn in Orange, Texas.
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The 435th meeting of the Sabine Neches Chiefs Association was
called to order by President R. N. Whitehead at 10:00 AM on August
7, 1985 at the Ramada Inn in Orange, Texas.

Host organization, West Orange Volunteer Fire Department was
represented by Assistant Chief Mike Flannigan. Mike introduced J.
D. Alford, Mayor of West Orange.

Invocation was given by Tommy May.
Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
Motion made and seconded to pay bills. All voted aye.

President Bob Whitehead read a letter from Texas Eastern Products
Pipeline Company applying for membership in the Sabine-Neches
Chiefs Association., On first reading motion by Jim Harrington and
seconded by Lewis Miller to accept as member. All voted aye.

There will be a second reading on this request at the next meeting.

A letter was read from Teletech, Inc., which states that the City
of Jennings, Louisiana has filed an application with FCC for a
mobile radio frequency of 154.28., A letter will be written to FCC
objecting to this move. Motion by F. Youst seconded by L. Miller.
All voted aye.

Bob Whitehead explained that industries have formed a Texas
Industry Fire Training Board which is a part of the Texas Fireman
and Fire Marshalls Association. This board, which studies the
training programs that are needed in industry, has informed the
State Board of Insurance that they recommend Lamar University be
recognized as a training facility for the State of Texas.

P. D. Glycol donated several Ansul Medal X 350 wheeled fire
extinguishers. They were re-conditioned and recharged by Beaumont
Fire Extinguisher Service. Each is now located in Bridge City and
Vidor Fire Departments.
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D. A. Bruce reported the separator at the Training Grounds has been
built and is now about 85% complete. The project is being built
with EPA approval.

Tommy May reported on the operation procedure for the New Hazardous

Materials Response Team. They are now working on the Hazardous
Material van which will respond to all accidents involved with
hazardous materials.

President Whitehead reported on the New Care program that Orange
County is working on. This is where industry assist local
communities in having a Community Emergency Awarenesss Response
Team. This program is being worked on throughout the state.

Bob Whitehead announced there is a great need to finish the work on
the railroad tracks at the Training Grounds. A work day has been
set by Bob for September 21 starting at 6:30 a.m. There is a great
need for all the help we can muster to finish this project.

Horace Taylor reported on the Disaster Drill which will be held
August 8.

Ken Doise reminded everyone the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association
Charts are now being handed out. The call-out list will be ready
at the next meeting in September.

Schools-

Scott Kerwood announced September 17 and 24 the first of the four
Hazardous Materials Courses will begin. The same course on
Hazardous Material will be October 17-18. Also the leadership
course October 7-11 will be on leadership and pre-fire training.

Emergencies were discussed.

Ken Broussard talked about working with Lamar on the construction
of a foam generator trailer. There is a need for four welders to
work on this trailer. This project will begin in September.

Program-
Tommy May showed a f£ilm on "Men of Fire" from the Fort Worth Fire

Department.
Aubrey é%xon,ESec/Treas.

NOTE: The 436th meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association
will be hosted by Labelle-Fannett Volunteer Fire Department on
Wednesday, September 4, 1985 at 10:00 a.m. at the Boondocks
Restaurant on Highway 73.

AUG 2 2 1985
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The 436th meeting of the Sabine Neches Chiefs Association was
opened by Vice President G. G. Baldwin at 10:00 AM on September 4,
1985 at the Boondocks Restaurant on Jap -Road in Fannett, Texas.
There were 85 members and guests present.

Host organization, Labelle-Fannett Volunteer Fire Department was
represented by Chief Homer Kiker. Chief Kiker welcomed everyone to
the meeting.

Invocatlon was glven by Father Don.
Self- 1ntroduct10ns wvere made.
Minutes of the 435th meeting were read and approved.

Bllls—
Motion by - Ersklne Leysath and seconded by Lester Crooks to pay
bills. All voted aye.

A request -for membership in the Sabine Neches Chiefs Association
from Texas Eastern Products Pipeline Company was presented to the
membership at our Augqust meeting. Vice President Baldwin read the
request for a final vote., ‘Motion by George Duplant to accept this
company as a member.. Seconded by Bob Wood. All voted aye.

The workday on September 27 at -the- Tralnlng Grounds has been
postponed ‘This was in reference to 1nsta111ng the tracks.

D1ck Nugent announced that the Texas Gulf Coast Emergency
Management Conference will be held at the Galvez Hotel in
Galveston, Texas - October 2-4, 1985. There will be a $40.00
registration fee.

Notlce—— eI R

The Assoc1atlon regrets that Vallen Supply Company a member in good
standing was not included on the memberships call-out roster and
the chart recently printed. Members are asked to please enter this
associate member to their roster and chart. Vallen Safety Supply
Company, 1375 W. Cardinal Drive, Beaumont, Texas 77705,
409/842-5040., Representative Doug Royder.






Dennis Bruce stated they need a 50 or 100 gpm pump to pump the o0il
back to the water pit at the Training Grounds. If there are any
donations contact Bruce or the Training Grounds.

Bob Wood talked about the Lamar Fire Board that was held recently
at Lamar University.

Ken Doise reminded everyone that the call-out list is now ready and
being handed out.

Schools-

Joe Willey announced that the people that went through the CFR
Basic Rookie School can receive their certification by completing
the 16 hour basic course. The course will be given October 3-4 at
a cost of $25.00. For more information contact Joe Willey or Troy
Standley at Lamar.

September 14 the East Texas Firemans Association will be holding a
one day 8-hour school at the Lamar Fire Training Grounds.

Hazardous Materials Course starts October 17-18, 1985 at 8:00 AM to
5:00 PM.

Donation-

George Duplant introduced Frank O. Brown, Manager of Health and
Safety at the Texaco Port Arthur Refinery. Mr. Brown presented to
the Sabine Neches Chiefs Fire Boat Fund a,check for $2,000.00 from
his company. Bob Wood made a motion to send a letter of
appreciation to Port Arthur Texaco for the donation. Max Bradberry
seconded. All voted aye.

Emergencies were discussed.

Program-

Tommy May introduced John Roby, Manager at the Port of Beaumont.
Mr. Roby showed an interesting film on the activities at the Port
of Beaumont.

Meeting adjourned at 12:00 Noon.

a%a‘fﬁﬁ;aa%‘éﬁ%?ﬁ;gag:”‘

NOTE: The 437th meeting of the Sabine Neches Chiefs Association
will be hosted by the Beaumont Fire Department on Wednesday,
October 2, 1985 at 10:00 AM at the Beaumont Fire Training Grounds.
This was originally scheduled to be hosted by the Evadale Volunteer
Fire Department - please note the change.

Also, the Evadale Volunteer Fire Department has turned in their
resignation to the Sabine Neches Chiefs Association due to lack of
funds. The Association is sorry to lose Evadale as a member.
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The 437th meeting of the Sabine Neches Chiefs Association was
opened by President R. N. Whitehead at 10:00 AM on October 2, 1985
at the Beaumont F1re Training Grounds in Beaumont, Texas.

Host organization, Beaumont Flre Department was represented by
Tommy May. Tommy introduced Fire Chief C. A. Shelton, who is now
Beaumont City Manager. Chief Shelton expressed his appreciation
being a part of the association and the cooperation he has received
from everyone in the group. He welcomed everyone to the Tralnlng
Grounds.

Invocatlon was given by Tommy May .
Self 1ntroduct10ns were made.
Minutes of the 436th meetlng were read and approved.

A letter was read from the Evadale Volunteer Fire Department
regreting having to - turn in their resignation from the
Association. - Motion by Bob Wood and seconded by John Judice to
accept their re51gnat10n. '

The Reglonal Llalson Officer is Ron Lamoureux with Texas Department
of Public Safety, 7200 Eastex Freeway, Beaumont, Texas, 77708.
Telephone 898 0770, Extension 27.

Schools~-

Scott Kerwood announced that the Leadership School at Lamar has
been filled up. A second Leadership Class will be given in
January. Hazardous Materials Course is October 17- 18 at Lamar
Unlver31ty.

Mike Lovelady -announced Southern Pacific Railroad will hold a four
hour Hazardous Materials Class, October 15, 1985 at the Nederland
Fire Department from 6:00 to 10:00 PM. There will be no’
registration fee. :






Norman Smith with Hulcher Emergency Service reported on October 23,
1985, there will be a one day Hazardous Materials Seminar in
Houston, Texas at the Allen Parkway Inn. There is a $10.00 charge
which includes the meal and materials.

Also, on the Rail Transportation Hazardous Materials Project at the
Training Grounds the following items are needed:

420 feet - 1 1/4“ pipe

600 feet - 1" pipe

350 feet - 1/2" tubing, stalnless steel, copper or air hose
0 to 150 lb. pressure valves

1" - 4" valve with flange

7 -1 1/2" ball valves

7 - 1/2" ball valves

42 - 1/2" ball valves

42 gagues with snubber - 0-300 lbs.

10 2™ well caps

20 3" well caps

Assorted tees, 90s to fit up 50 lb. container bulk freon
100-1/2" to 1" tubbing with connectors

D. A. Bruce needs three pumps. (15 gpm) to pump oil back into the
tank and 2 (100 gpm) pumps. ‘

Bosses Night

Bill Roe reported all arrangements are complete for the Brad Club
at DuPont Beaumont Works. The registration forms are available and
being sent out with minutes (see attached). Bill urged all to give
him a complete list of attendees no later than November 22, 1985.
He stated please only give the names of the ones that are
attending. Bosses Night is December 2.

Bob Whitehead reported on Bosses Night, December 2, 1985 and said
this will be a country and western atmosphere. So dress casual,
come in boots and jeans if you desire. .
Coast Guard reported on the Gulf Strike Team. Seminar held
recently at the Civic Center. The strike team said this area had
the best industry turn out than anywhere on the Gulf Coast.

Bob Whitehead talked on the Chemical Awareness Emergency Program
known as CAER. This program is being worked on now in Orange and
Jefferson County.






Grady Baldwin commented that the Lamar Fire School drew a lot of
interest from people at a recent meeting. They said the fire
school was as good as AgM fire school. He is looking for more to
enroll in the future.

Bob Whitehead reported that Lamar is giving a Hazardous Materials
Course for Industry Safety Committee starting October 15 for one
week .

Tommy May stated for Fire Prevention Week, Beaumont Fire Department
will be putting on live fire demonstrations at the Training
Grounds. This will be Wednesday, October 9 from 6:00 to 10:00 PM.

Program- )

Bill Weiblinger, Beaumont Fire Chief Alarm Operator introduced
Murry L. Fly, Operations Officer for the East Texas Forest
Service. My Fly explained the purpose of the forest service and
how they worked with the fire departments.

Meeting adjourned at 12:00 Noon.

(v oOu{,W

Aubrey Dixon, Sec/Treas.

NOTE: The 438th meeting of the Sabine Neches Chiefs Association
will be hosted by Orange County Civil Defense on Wednesday:.
November 6, 1985 at the Ramada Inn in Orange, Texas.
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The 438th meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association was
called to order by President R. N. Whitehead at 10:00 A.M. on
November 6, 1985 at the Ramada Inn in Orange, Texas.

Invocation‘was given by Tommy May.

Host organization, Orange County Civil Defense represented by
Junior Bruce, welcomed the group. Mr. Bruce presented a copy of
a recently completed Emergency Management Plan for Orange County
to the organization and expressed appreciation for the group and
the group's area of activity. ,

Captain of the Port, Captain Tim McKenna, U. S. Coast Guard was
introduced to present a special award to the City of Port Neches
Fire Department. Commander Tony Alejandro read the award
presentation wording which specifically expressed appreciation
for the efforts of the Port Neches Fire Department in controlling
and extinguishing a shipboard fire on the "Mara Hope" tanker two
years ago in the Neches River near Port Neches. The award was
received by Jim Harrington. Jim then expressed appreciation to
SNCA who assisted him and the Port Neches City Officials who
supported him during this activity.

Minutes of the 437th meeting were read and approved.

A letter from Goodall Rubber Company requesting Associate Member-
ship was acknowledged and referred to the SNCA Executive
Committee for action.

A bill for $18.95 to purchase a gauge for a battery charger for
the Fire Boat was presented and approved for payment.

The Nominating Committee was called on to present a proposed
slate of nominees for the year 1986. (List attached) A motion
was made by Bill Roe and seconded by Louis Miller. Motion
passed. (Note nominations from the floor and election will be
held during the regular December meeting.)



Jim Harrington reported that existing Constitution and By-Laws
are being examined by the Committee to better utilize personnel
who take an active interest in the organization but by existing
policy can not become officers. Further action on this point
will be forthcoming. '

Captain Wheeler - Beaumont Fire Department reported that the fire
training grounds were in good condition for the upcoming annual
fire school except for some repair work on the Industrial
Complex. Schlumberger has agreed to help by pumping out,
stabalizing the soil and adding concrete under the project floor.

Wheeler reported that the drainage project is in progress but
still need all the list of material that was included in the
Minutes of the October Meeting. (Anything that is reasonable
will be used - valves can vary in type (gate or glove valve
instead of ball valve, etc.).

The sprinkler project is still in the plans but the industrial
complex work and the drainage projects are higher priority. When
they are near complete, work will start on the sprinkler project.
Dennis Bruce emphasized that a work day will be announced for
this project and "only your own death" will be a legitimate
excuse for not attending!

Wheeler reported that the back roof of the house fire project
needs repairs also.

Tommy May reported that the classroom instructors list was
complete and they are all good.

Norm Smith with Hulcher Emergency Service reported that the
Hazardous Materials project is waiting on the list of material
that was requested at the last meeting. When this material is
available, work can proceed and it is hoped that project can be
ready for the 17th fire school.

Bob Wood reminded all members to "boost" the Lamar Fire School at
any meeting any member attends that has representatives of other
Companies outside the SNCA. Attendance needs boosting from the
last year 200 + level to the 400 level to continue to make
improvements in the school facilities.

Ed Harris reported on the State Firemen and Fire Marshal's
Association of Texas Industrial Fire Training Board and the
impact that H.B. #241 has on any organization that provides its
own fire protection. Without it, an organization can be taxed
3 cents/$100 valuation. With it and recognition by the
Industrial Fire Board, the tax can be exempted.



Walter Nebgen - rescue operation - noted that the rescue tower is
in good condition. Walter mentioned that the school could use
any air pak frames, unusable face masks, fresh air supply belts,
etc., for simulation purposes during rescue training.

Wheeler reported that the Police Academy is moving to the fire
grounds area and will help increase the service that the area can
render.

Duke Green announced that Polysar will be conducﬁing an annual
evacuation drill on November 13, Orange Fire Department and SNCA
will participate. :

Erskin Leyseth announced Bosses Night facilities are ready. Bill
Roe said many lists of attendees not yet submitted. Poor
response costs organization money because we must guarantee
dinners.

Pat Gallager, Sunoco introduced Glen LeLeaux - his replacement.
Pat is moving to Longview. All wish him well.

It was announced that Dan White, longtime representative of
Arthur Dooley & Son had changed positions and would no longer
attend the SNCA meeting. We'll miss Dan, he had been a good
supporter of the organization.

Pipeline identification markings were discussed. Everyone was
urgent to assure themselves they were adequately qovered in this
area.

R. N. Whitehead introduced the program. Mike Collier, Orange
County Du Pont Company Representative on the CAER Program gave a
report on the activity in Orange County to date and outlined
future programs that were being developed.

Meeting adjourned at 12:15 P.M.

Grady Baldwin - Vice President

NOTE THE 439TH MEETING OF THE SABINE NECHES CHIEFS ASSOCIATION
WILL BE HOSTED BY NORTH STAR STEEL ON WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 4, 1985
AT MONCLA'S IN BEAUMONT.

ATTACHMENTS (3)






Céty of
Port Heckes, Terac

P.0. Box 758, Port Heckes, Teras 77657

SESUeNTEN

1836-1986

October 7, 1985

Robert Whitehead, President

SABINE NECHES CHIEFS ASSOCIATION

c/o Firestone

P. 0. Box 1269

Orange, Texas 77630

Dear Mr. Whitehead:

The Nominafing Committee hereby submits the following nominations;
PRESIDENT: G. G. Baldwin, DuPont, Orange

VICE PRESIDENT: ‘John Judice, Fina, Port Arthur

SEC./TREASURER : Ed Harris, U.S.I., Port Arthur

BOARD OF DIRECTORS:

Industry: Robert Wood, Chevron, Port Arthur
Municipal Fire: Jim Harrington, Chief, Port Neches

Law Enforcement: C. R. Bennefield, Chief, Port Neches

NOMINATING COMMITTEE:

?/)A Shelton, Be%umont i

-

’,,¢%2?1 fzxﬂi¢4¢/'
Jim Harrington, Port/Neches

(e

Robert Wood, Committee Chairman

—






MAIL TO:

Witliam E. Roe Submit all names prionr
Operations Managenr to November 22, 1985
Southean Union Gas Company
Pont Arnthun, Texas 77640 Phone: (409) 962-8466

1 will have the folLlowing guests attend the Sabine Neches
Chiefs Bosses Night Banquet at the Brad CLub, Monday
December 2, 1985. Happy Houn: 6:30 - Meak: 7:30 P.M.

NOTE: List only those who are confirmed to_aztend!

NAME - TITLE

8.
9.
10.

Voting membexr Title

Voting members company on business name







Also, on the Rail Transportation Hazardous Materials Project at the
Training Grounds the following items are needed:

420 feet - 1 1/4" pipe
600 feet - 1" pipe

350 feet - 1/2" tubing,. stainless steel, copper or air hose
0 to 150 1b. pressure valves

1" - 4" valve with flange

7 -1 1/2" ball valves

7 - 1/2" ball valves

42 - 1/2" ball valves

42 gagues with snubber - 0-300 lbs.

10 2" well caps

20 3" well caps

Assorted tees, 90s to fit up 50 lb. container bulk frfff___—”/
\\‘_ 100-1/2" to 1" tubbing with connectors
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The 439th meeting of the Sabine Neches Chiefs Association was
opened by President R, N. Whitehead at 10:00 AM on December 4, 1985
at Moncla's in Beaumont, Texas.

Host organization, North Star Steel was represented by Tom
Bullington. Mr., Bullington introduced Buddy Fontenot, Personnel
Manager, who welcomed the group.

Invocation was given by Tommy May.
Self-introductions were made,
Minutes of the 438th meeting were read and approved.

Bills~-
Motion by Bill Roe and seconded by Mike Lovelady to pay bills. All
voted aye.

Bosses Night, December 2 at the BRAD club was a big success. Sid
Elliott Stated that 210 people were fed., Bill Roe reported 281
names were turned in. Bill having gone through this
before,registered 225 for the dinner. Entertainment by the
Concrete Cowboys.

Plaques-

The following people received plaques. Joc Willy and Chuck Wheeler
which read: 1In token of appreciation for each of their exceptional
service to the community and to the Sabine Neches Chiefs
Association and their great effort to help their fellowman.
Aubrey Dixon for services rendered as secretary/treasurer,
Emergency Service for their support of our annual Lamar Fire
Training School,

Hulcher
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Election of Officers-

Bob Wood presented ballots for the election of officers for 1986
and 1987. Motion by W. R. Baer and seconded by Sidney Elliott to
elect by acclamation, all voted aye. President - G. G. Baldwin;
Vice President - John Judice; Secretary/Treasurer - Ed Harris.
Board of Directors: Industrial - Robert Wood; Municipal Fire - Jim
Harrington; Law Enforcement - C. R. Bennefield.

Fire School-

D. A, Bruce reported there will be a meeting December 13 at the
Fire Field for all instructors on the upcoming fire school. Bruce
said the Hazardous Material Project is coming along. They still
need parts that were listed in the last minutes. Need tubing and
gauges.

Schools-
Scott Kerwood stated the leadership school in September was a big
success. There will be another leadership school in January.

Norm Smith stated we are also in need of wrecked tank trucks for
the training grounds.

Dick Nugent gave a brief summary on the newly formed Hazardous
Materials Advisory Council. The council as an umbrella group will
coordinate 10 sub-committees that will handle all emergencies.
Dick said he hopes the plan will be underway by the first of 1986.

Recent emergencies were discussed.

President Bob Whitehead presented incoming President Grady Baldwin
the gavel which has been handed down since 1949. President
Whitehead stated he has enjoyed the last four years working with
the group. We have acquired a fire boat and made a lot of
accomplishments with hazardous materials. He said that the younger
people in the association have to take a more active part in the
years ahead,

Program-

Tommy May introduced Larry Beaulieu, Station Manager for Channel

6. Mr. Beaulieu explained how "Let's Kick Some Attitudes" started

in the triplex through radio, TV and news media. He also explained
how area fire stations will be collection points for canned foad to
be given to the needy during Christmas.
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Meeting adjourned at 12:00 Noon.

. Jﬁw ______

Aubrey Dixbn, Sec/Treas.

NOTE: The 440th meeting of the Sabine Neches Chiefs Association
will be hosted by Pennwalt Corporation on Wednesday, January 8,
1986 at Moncla®s in Beaumont, Texas., (This is the second

Wednesday)






SABINE NECHES CHIEFS ASSOCIATION
BOARD MEETING

_ On April 1, 1985, at 6:30 P.M., the Executive Board of
the Bssociation met to conduct business at the Schooner
Restaurant at Nederland, Texas. Those present were: Bob
Whitehead, Grady Baldwin, Pete Shelton, Jack McClelland, Bob
Wood, and Jim Harrington.

Three applications for membership to the organization
were discussed. All three were for Associate membership. They
are:

1. Industrial Rescue Instruction System - Requested by Walter
Nebgen.

The record of Walter Nebgen and his background and expertise
was discussed as well as his long record of fire assistance
to the organization while filling dual roles of vital
assistance to the organization was recognized. In view of
that record, his personal dedication and willingness to serve
and assist, the board recommends approval of his application
and submits his application to first reading to the
membership.

2. BSafety Engineering & Supply Company

The record of the personnel associated with this f£irm, their
past proven record of assistance and the opening of an office
in this local area to provide immediate assistance was dis-
cussed. The Board recommends approval of this application
and submits their application to first reading to the
membership.

3. Hulcher Emergency Service, Inc.

Considering the assistance that this organization has already
rendered to the association, their willingness to assist and
support the activities and the expertise they represent in
dealing with railroad emergencies, this Board recommends
approval of their application and submits their application
to first reading to the membership.

Motion to accept all three applications was made by
Pete Shelton, seconded by Bob Wood and approved unanimously.

The retiring of long-service members is always
recognized as a loss. Although a new committee is currently
working on reviewing and revising the existing association
membership chart, the loss of Nick Hill retirement was
recognized. Nick had been able to maintain an on-going up date
to the charts and his contributions were again recognized by the






BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Board members. Many changes to the chart are necessary because
of changes in the business and economic structure of the two
counties and the chart is sorely in need of drastic review and
updating. Bob Whitehead will discuss the plan with the
membership in an open meeting,

Jack McClelland reported that he had been discussing
the organization with the areas various law enforcement groups
and was encouraged by their stated renewed interest and support
for the organization and indicated that representatives will be
attending the meetings more regularily.

To emphasis the need for all organizations in the area
to work together in an emergency, Bob Whitehead suggested that
the organization invite each law enforcement organization in the
association area to designate and send one member of their
organization to the annual fire school free of charge. 1In
discussion it was recognized the only out-of-pocket cost to the
organization would be the cost of the noon meal each day and the
gain would be in having law enforcement personnel better
acquainted with the activity of the fire organization and better
prepared to assist by improved understanding and direction of the
public. Grady Baldwin made a motion we follow the suggested
plan. Bob Wood seconded the motion, the vote was unanimous to do
B0.

Other Business:

A letter requesting support and assistance from fire
service personnel in the area in voting with the City of
Houston's application to host the 1990 State Firemens and Fire
Marshals' Association Conference/Convention. This application
will be submitted for vote at the 1985 Annual Convention to be
held in Waco, Texas this coming June.

The Board meeting closed at 9:00 P.H.

sncabm






SABINE-NECHES CHIEFS ASSN. HOSTS FOR 1985

JANUARY

FEBRUARY

MARCH

APRIL

MAY

JUNE

JULY

AUGUST

SEPTEMBER

OCTOBER

NOVEMBER

DECEMBER

ALLIED CHEMICAL

BRIDGE CITY VOL. FIRE DEPT.
P.P.G. INDUSTRIES

GULF PIPELINE CO.
OWENS-ILLINOIS

PORT ARTHUR FIRE DEPT

U.S. INDUSTRIAL CHEMICAL CO.

WEST ORANGE VOL. FIRE DEPT

" LABELLE-FANNETTE VOL. FIRE DEPT

EVADALE VOL. FIRE DEPT
TEXAS OIL AND CHEMICAL TERM.

NORTH STAR STEEL TEXAS

T.S. HARRIS

JERRY PESSON

J,C. DELGADO

P.L. WICKER
MITCHALL J. MERREL
CLIFFORD BARBAY
TOM ROBERTS

TERRY CIARK

HOMER KIKER
JEROME BOUTIN, JR.
BILLY PAINE

RICHARD SIPOLE






